
Regis Catholic Schools 
Education Commission Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, August 18, 2016 
Regis Room 107, 5:00pm 

 
Present: 

 Becky Alexander  Very Rev. Don Meuret  Linda Schultz 
 Renee Cassidy   Rev. Dan Oudenhoven  Carisa Smiskey 
 Mark Gobler   Rev. Derek Sakowski  Reid Sollberger 
 Linda Marx   Tanya Schmitz   Patty Usher 
 Kelly K. Mechelke 
 
 Absent: 
 Gayle Flaig   Rev. Tom Krieg   Paul Pedersen 
 Rev. Alan Guanella   Meghan Kulig   Rev. George Thayikuzhithottu 
 Rev. Paul Hoffman  Pat Lange   Bill Uelmen 

 
Minutes: Tanya Schmitz 
 
I. Opening  
 Call to Order: Patty Usher 5:00 p.m. 
 Opening Prayer: Rev. Derek Sakowski 

  Acceptance of May Minutes (No June Minutes, No Quorum): May Minutes Accepted 
  Chair, Patty Usher, welcomed new St. James Representative, Linda Schultz, taking the seat vacated by  
   Val Knobloch 
 
 II. Standing Committees 
  a.  School Life: nothing to report 
  b. Governance: nothing to report 
  c.  Teaching and Learning presented by Kelly K. Mechelke 
   i.  Erika Galewski, Teacher, taking the seat vacated by Linda Schultz upon retirement 
   ii. Invitation to parents to join committee did not provide gains; two parents were   
    suggested for outreach 
   iii. Curriculum flow chart is effective, but will likely need adjusting as scenarios are   
    presented; Principal Kelly K. Mechelke thanked the Commission for their approval of the 
    process 
  d. Catholic Identity presented by Becky Alexander 
   i. Faith Booster Club named “Regis Faith Council” will meet monthly  
    a. Information regarding this group is under Faith and Service on RCS website 
 
 III. Communications Report presented by Mark Gobler on behalf of Meghan Kulig 
  a. Regis Auction flyers were distributed to the Commission, need volunteers 
  b. Contact Meghan Kulig with any edits to the 16/17 Strategic Plan 
  c. Senior Exit Survey via LifeTrack Services, again in 2017 
   i. Graduate follow up at 6-18 months after graduation and again 5 years after graduation 
  d. Rambler Report – Annual Report 15/16 will be mailed in mid-November 
  e. Scrip Booklet 
 
  
 IV. Old Business 
  a. 2016-17 Commission Meeting Dates presented by Mark Gobler 
   i.  Dates distributed with a notation that the following be adjusted: 
    1. September Meeting changed to September 15, 2016 



    2. February Meeting changed to February 16, 2017 
    3. June Meeting changed to June 15, 2017 
  b. Building Updates presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. Lockers at Regis will be done soon 
   ii. LED light conversion at Regis is complete 
   iii. Painting at Regis upstairs and in cafeteria complete 
   iv. Resurfacing of cabinets and counter in cafeteria at Regis; slight procedural change to  
    lunch service 
  c. Staffing Updates presented by Administrators  
   i. RMS/RHS list provided by Paul Pedersen: 
*Jessica Johnson, MS Science     *Debbie Nichols, HS Admin Assistant    
*Michael Van Hemert, Sr. Theology/HS Year Book  *Ashley Wolterstorff, MS Admin Assistant 
*Tracy Yengo, Jr. Theology/Oddysseyware Coordinator  *Rebecca Bunkelman, Physics 
*Kristin Betlej, Campus Minister     *Perry Myren, HS Athletic Director 
*Laurie Zukaitas, Jr./Sr. English/AP English   *Kathy Long, School Counselor Admin Assistant 
*Kristi Herbenson, HS Counselor 
   ii. Immaculate Conception presented by Renee Cassidy 
    1. Keri Brugge, Second Grade 
    2. Alyssa Morgan, Fourth Grade 
    3. Sherry Lesczykowski, Fifth Grade 
    4. Jeremy Hardy, Computers 
   iii. St. James presented by Kelly K. Mechelke 
    1. Leah Schwabe, First Grade 
    2.  Beth Borst, Second Grade 
    3. Jaimee Rosene, Third Grade 
    4.  Emily Rigg, Fifth Grade 
    5. Jeremy Hardy, Computers  
   iv. St. Mary’s presented by Carisa Smiskey 
    1. Sally Bartig, Administrative Assistant 
    2. Mera Hoeschen, Physical Education 
    3. Jeremy Hardy, Computers 
   V: Central Office and Key Points presented by Mark Gobler 
    1. Jen Eager, HR Generalist, split with McDonnell, 16 hrs each 
    2. HS Anatomy is CVTC-instructed for duel credit 
    3. Rebecca Bunkelman has virtual classroom experience 
    4. Jeff Walk, Band Teacher, accepted position at Mondovi, Paul Pedersen   
     interviewing candidates on Friday 
     
 VI. New Business 
  a.  Senior Exit Interviews presented by Mark Gobler on behalf of Paul Pedersen 
   i. Results of Senior Exit Interviews were distributed 
   ii.  Rev. Derek Sakowski commented to the results being quite positive and requests they  
    be shared with staff as a showing of gratitude 
   iii. Patty Usher expressed interest in seeing the survey be more tailored to Regis including a 
    clear profile of the student path i.e. RCS entrance year, K-12 RCS student, etc 
   iv. Becky Alexander inquired as to how the survey results transfer to the Rambler Report to 
    which Mark Gobler responded that Meghan Kulig will follow through with that 
   v. Linda Marx suggested a correlation between the religion/faith portion of the survey and  
    the results of the religious assessments for this class 
   vi. Patty Usher posed the question of how the survey was administered to which Mark  
    Gobler responded that Meghan Kulig came into the school and worked with students to  
    complete the survey online 
   



  b. Diocesan Administrators Meeting presented by Mark Gobler and Administrators 
   i. Diocesan adoption of the New Teacher Evaluation program that Regis piloted last three  
    years 
   ii. RCS Administrators, Renee Cassidy, Kelly K. Mechelke, and Paul Pedersen shared their  
    experiences with other Administrators  
   iii. Health Insurance discussion resulted in a request for more competitive bidding 
   iv. Diocesan report discussion resulted in questioning the deadline for the report 
   v. Administrators thought this a good time to address the Commission regarding Staff  
    Development 
    1. Language Arts Curriculum, August 23 
    2. Best Practices for Grading and Assessment, August 29 
    3. Webpages, August 30 
    4. Mark Gobler added that a speaker from Creighton will be presenting to Staff at  
     the January 23 Staff Development and will also be the speaker for the Open  
     Forum that evening (Open Forums for 16/17 are November 14 and January 23) 
  c. Virtual Blended Outreach presented by Mark Gobler on behalf of Paul Pedersen 
   i. Our Lady of the Lakes in Ashland, not at this time 
   ii. Waumundee by Independence 
   iii. St. Francis Solanus outside of Hayward 
   iv. Odysseyware support for specific classes at other Catholic schools 
   v. Future of Virtual/Blended programs 
  d. All Class Reunion presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. 65th Graduating class of Regis 
   ii. Includes talent show, golf outing, fish boil, chicken dinner, rooms set up by decades,  
    captain’s registration; organizers are Scott Alexander and Jim Gobler 
  e. Scrip Update presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. Scrip is back at Central Office, most feedback shows this is favored 
   ii. Christmas Season: extending hours to Saturdays 
   iii. Security: Tru-Lock is updating security to safeguard Scrip 
  f. Advancement Conference presented by Mark Gobler 
   i. Mark Gobler acknowledged Bill Uelmen’s successful work after comparison at   
    conference, RCS on par because of Bill’s work 
   ii. Notre Dame experience similar to a pilgrimage 
 
 VII. RCS Administration Reports 
  a. RMS/RHS presented by Paul Pedersen via handout attached to the end of this document 
  b. Immaculate Conception presented by Renee Cassidy 
   i. Four classrooms of KG and 1st grade: asbestos removal and new polymer flooring 
   ii. WFV monies: 14 laptops, 20 iPads, LED lights, new laminator, 4 new rugs, 2 document  
    cameras 
   iii. Eight new faucets, new playground chips, gym floor sealed, exterior doors painted inside 
    and out 
   iv. Nancy Lynch, Librarian, will teach the 5th grade Religion 
   v. Parent Night 
  c. St. Mary’s presented by Carisa Smiskey 
   i. All classrooms have now been painted in the rotation 
   ii. New desks and chairs in 4th and 5th grade classrooms 
   iii.  Parent Night 
   iv. Bequest made possible an iPad cart for the library 
  d. St. James presented by Kelly K. Mechelke 
   i. Parent Night 
   ii. Automatic faucets installed by the Parish 
   iii. New sand in the spring of 2016, wood chips in the fall of 2016 



   iv. 6 iPads via Ann Marie Grant 
   v. New desks in 4th and 5th grade classrooms as well as a few in 3rd grade 
   vi. School Counselor moved into an upstairs office, sharing with Pupil Services Director,  
    Pam Foegen 
  e. RCDC/GCDC presented by Mark Gobler on behalf of Gayle Flaig 
   i. Gayle Flaig is in LaCrosse for Safe Environment Training 
   ii. Child Development Centers are fully staffed 
   iii. Potential for another development center 
 
 
Items not on Agenda: 
 
Strategic Plan presented by Mark Gobler with handout distributed 
 Linda Marx expressed concern regarding the level of technology being introduced to our students 
 Kelly K. Mechelke responded that technology is an enhancement tool for teaching but technology is not the  
  teacher 
 Rev. Derek Sakowski added that Teaching and Learning Committee needs to focus on this balance 
 Mark Gobler added that staff uses technology in smart ways 
 Kelly K. Mechelke added that Sydney Alexander’s piano lessons, RCS band program instill focus and brain  
  development that is complementary to technology 
 
Closing and Adjournment at 6:26 p.m. by Very Rev. Don Meuret  
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
  
   
 
   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 


